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	Cyngor Cymuned Llanfaes

Llanmaes Community Council



	
	Clerk: Apartment 2  Alexandra House 

2 Beach Road Penarth CF64 1FN

E-Bost/E-Mail: clerk.llanmaescc@gmail.com
Ffôn/Phone:  07751372537


12 April 2016
Mr Morgan Howell

Planning Officer

Vale of Glamorgan Council

Dock Office

Barry

CF63 4RT

Dear Mr Howell

Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (as amended)

Planning Application No. 2016/00291/SC1 (MPH)

Location: Northern Access Road, St Athan

Proposal: Request for EIA screening opinions
Llanmaes Community Council (LCC) submits that the proposed development is EIA development and there is a necessity for the planning application to be accompanied by an Environmental Impact Assessment.

1) LCC submits that the proposed development at St Athan is of considerably smaller scale than the previous scheme submitted for the Defence Technical College and Aerospace Business Park (2009/00500/OUT and 2009/00501/OUT).  Therefore would argue that the NAR is not considered “essential” to facilitate development at the Enterprise Zone.  LCC suggests that there are more viable options available within the existing road network.
2) LCC believes that the Business Park and the proposed residential developments should form part of the total area under consideration.  The Inspector at the recent LDP Hearing Sessions made it clear that the road and proposed housing are linked. The environmental impact of the road with the proposed housing will be greater.
3) LCC submits that the proposed development should be considered as a major regional development and as such an EIA will be required as stated in Schedule 2 of Regulation 2 of the EIA Regulations.
4) The site of the NAR is a particularly environmental and vulnerable location being a greenfield area.  The development will affect local wildlife and it will affect the rural environment for the residents of Llanmaes and surrounding area.

5) The area is a recognised flood plain and has suffered serious flooding problems. The road and construction of a bridge over the stream will have a serious impact on the proposed flood alleviation schemes for Llanmaes and Boverton.
6) The area is of archaeological importance.  In 2009 the Glamorgan and Gwent Archaeological Trust provided the Vale of Glamorgan Council with detailed advice on the important archaeological sites in the area¹.  They undertook an extensive programme of trial trenching and a geophysical survey².  The evaluations revealed evidence of Bronze Age and Early Iron Age sites.  
LCC considers that the proposed development does comprise EIA development and would request the Vale of Glamorgan Council to decide that an EIA is an essential requirement when considering planning for the Northern Access Road.

Yours sincerely 
Carole Alexander
Clerk

¹http://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/Documents/Living/Planning/2009_500/Committee%20Report/DTC%20Appendix%206%20-%20GGAT%20Response.pdf
²http://www.wessexarch.co.uk/projects/location/72290/st-athan-glamorgan
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